Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for June 25, 2018
Items of interest (not all-inclusive) since our May 21,2018 Board Meeting:

The end of the school year ended very smoothly as year-end testing wrapped up and we seemed to finish strong. We saw several quality employees retire and had a couple take jobs closer to home. Collectively we lost over 200 years of experience in education…however, we have made what we believe will be some super hires in various positions and we are already focusing on things to get the next school year kicked off. Getting things “wrapped up” and then turning around and preparing to get things “kicked off” is a recurring cycle for our administrative team and year-round staff. Our custodians are doing a super job and our summer work is at full speed.  

Tue. May, 22nd:	- Attended regularly scheduled Rotary meeting 
Wed. May. 23rd:	- Attended Attend regular WKEC Superintendent meeting
Thur. June 7th- 8th 	- Attended KSBA Law Update in Lexington
Tue. June 12th:	- Attended regularly scheduled Rotary meeting
	- Attended regularly scheduled Chamber meeting
Wed. June 13th:	- Phone conferenced with Travis Stephens and Legit Apps (discuss more)
Tue. June 19th:	- Attended active shooter workshop presented by speaker with the Department of Homeland Security

On the radar for the coming month:
- Continue to be active and accessible around our schools and attend multiple after school and community activities
- Continue Strategic Planning Team Meetings
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Continue preparations for school start-up in August
